
Committee Name:  Coaches Session #:  Report #:  

Committee Chair:  Bob Jennings Vice Chair: Kenny Brisbin 

Minutes recorded by:   Kenny Brisbin Date/time of meeting:  June 13, 2016   5:02pm (pacific) 

Motions Passed:  

 
Number of committee members present: 12 Absent: 7 Number of other delegates present:   

Committee members present (list all, including chair and vice chair):, Vice Chair: Kenny Brisbin 

(Southwest), Ex-Officio: Bill Brenner, Ex-E.C.: Skip Thompson (Great Lakes), Scott Bay (Dixie), Chris 

Campbell (Oceana), Jennifer Masquelier (Colonies), Crystie McGrail (Colonies), Helen Naylor (Dixie), 

Dave Clark (Great Lakes), Dean Hawks (Great Lakes), Mark Johnston (Northwest), Tim Waud (Northwest) 

 

Not present: Chair: Bob Jennings (Dixie) Wyatt Bradbury (Colonies), , Matthew Edde (Northwest), 

Andrew Le Vasseur (Breadbasket), Erin, Matthews (Colonies), Kerry O’Brien (Oceana), Steve Weatherman 

(Dixie) 

 

Others present:   
 

Motion:  

Minutes 
The meeting was called to order at 5:01 p.m. pacific 

 

1. Welcome  – Kenny Brisbin welcomed everyone and informed them Bob Jennings was out of town.   

 

2. High Performance Camp (HPC) – Chris Campbell/Skip Thompson.  Nadine had given a report; spots 

are filling up with possible 5 opening at this time.  Recruiting, Communication, Flyers are still being 

sent out and we were reminded to continue bringing this up with other USMS members. 

 

 

3. Summer Nationals – Tim Waud – On Deck Coaching – Made a few changes on the sign up page 

including updating times.  Per Scott/Bill we do have enough shirt inventory for coaches on deck. 

Everything else is running smoothly. 

 

4. Subcommittee and Task Force Reports  
Awards – Chris Campbell – All awards running smoothly, as usual nominations come in at last minute.   

Scott asked Chris to check the USMS site to see if information was going to him (Chris) regarding 

awards.  

 

Certification – Bill Brenner – 1st of the year finished and all went well.   Visited some remote areas, 

those locations were well received with high attendance.  Receiving feedback from attendees on what 

they would like to see more information on, this is being reviewed for 2017 classes.   Next set of classes 

are scheduled for August of this year.  

   

 

LMSC Communications – Kenny Brisbin – Next round of email to go out to LMSC coaches.  This will 

include minutes, Nationals On-Deck Coaching and nominations for national awards. 

 



National Coaching Clinic – Helen Naylor – Registration opened last week, already have 5 people 

registered and she is currently fielding various questions regarding the clinic.    ASCA will help 

advertise and they will be giving credit for attendance. 

 

On Deck Coaching - Erin Matthews – (See Summer Nationals) 

 

Open Water – Mark Johnson – Have been attending USMS Open Water committee meeting, currently 

updating Guide to Operations.  Mark will report with more information soon. 

 

Publications  – No Report at this time 

 

Web Workouts – No Report at this time 

 

1. Old Business  - Level 4 - Chris Thompson working with previous Level 4 submitted applications.  

Current window for new applications June 15th – July 15th. 

2. Old Business – Mark Johnson – 2016 Postal Swimtathon League – This year-long event has 30 people 

entered with participants from around the world. 1st Session (Jan – Mar) winners have been awarded 

and donations have been made to local charity. 

 

3. New Business – None 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:31 p.m. pacific 


